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The Fair Work Act 2009 was updated on 26th March 2021 to re�ect new workplace

rights and obligations for casual employees. Last week we told you about the

Casual Employment Information Statement. This week, we will delve further into

the details of the statement which centre around "casual conversion". 

Casual conversion is when a casual employee moves to permanent part-time or

full-time employment. The recent changes to the Fair Work Act enforce new casual

conversion rules for employers. Some rules a�ect large employers, while others

a�ect small employers (those with 15 or fewer employees).

If you are a large employer, you must o�er your casual employee the opportunity

to move to permanent positions when/if s/he:

has worked for you for 12 months

has worked a regular pattern of hours for at least the previous 6 months

https://www.fairwork.gov.au/employee-entitlements/national-employment-standards/casual-employment-information-statement


5 Jobs we can't do
for you
We can't do any jobs for

you relating to income tax

matters. As a result, there

are 5 jobs we cannot do

for you.

Temporary Full
Expensing Measure
If you’ve been thinking of

buying new equipment or

a new vehicle for the

business, now might be

the time to do it.

JobMaker Hiring
Credit
Employers now have more

incentive to employ

workers under 35!

20 Jobs we can do for
you
Ever wondered what else

we can do for you? Find

out here.

could continue to work the same hours (or more hours) as a part or full-time

employee without too much disruption to himself or the workplace

You do not have to o�er casual conversion if you have reasonable grounds to do

so. These may include the following:

the employee’s position will cease within 12 months

the employee’s hours will be signi�cantly reduced

the times and/or the days the work is to be performed will be signi�cantly

changed and those changes cannot be accommodated by the employee’s

availability to work

making the o�er would not comply with a State or Territory law

Please note, however, even if you have decided not to o�er casual conversion to

your sta� initially, this does not mean that they cannot apply for it at a later date.

If you are a small employer, you are less likely to be a�ected by these new casual

conversion rules. However, please note that this does not stop your casual

employee from requesting conversion. If this occurs, you must act accordingly and

attempt to accommodate the employee’s wishes.

If the employer decides not to make an o�er for casual conversion, he must do so

in writing as per the Fair Work website. However, I would say that it is best practice

to ensure that all communication with your employees about changes to their

employment, be in writing. So, if you are going to make an o�er for conversion or

decline an o�er, always put this in writing and �le the document with the

employee’s records.

If you need further information about casual conversion, please visit the Fair Work
website.
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